Blessing of the Fatherly Leader

Whenever the New Year comes around, all the Korean people feel a
strong desire to offer their first New Year greetings to their national leader
Kim Jong Un.

However, as they see in the new year, they are always given their
leader’s warm regards first.

Still vivid in the memory of the Korean people is the autographed
letter Kim Jong Un sent to them to greet the hope-filled new year Juche 110
(2021).

In his letter he wished all the families across the country greater
happiness and beloved people good health, and pledged that he would work
hard to bring earlier the new era in which the ideals and desires of his
people would come true.

The Korean people keenly realized that their leader’s is the embrace
to which they should entrust their destiny and future and that as they are led
by him, the socialist country remains rock-solid and their greater happiness

will surely blossom.



